
When does enough become too much?  In the arena of public service it must be when office holders 

begin to see their service as a career or possibly when they begin measuring their tenure in decades.  

This is the case with County Commissioner Marsha Abel, an office holder who has done many good 

works over her long career of service as Clerk of the Courts, County Councilman, and now County 

Commissioner.  I, like many, appreciate her many years of service.  However, I, like others, believe it’s 
time for let someone else serve for the benefit of the community.  I think the example former 

Commission Bill Nix gave is one that more in office should show by serving a term or two and then giving 

someone else a chance to provide their service.   

With the upcoming primary election on May 6
th

, I think that a new voice and perspective should be given 

a chance.   Bruce Ungenthiem is a voice and perspective whose time has come and who is certainly 

worthy of being heard and entrusted with the public good.  With numerous infrastructure projects on 

the horizon, having the perspective and insight of an engineer like Bruce will be invaluable.  In addition, 

his view of a limited role of local government will be a welcome addition as we continue to watch the 

growth of public debt.  Bruce understands the importance of transparency in government and will work 

to bring easier access to the county’s audited financial statements, something not currently available.   

On May 6
th

 join me in supporting Bruce Ungenthiem for Vanderburgh County Commission, District 2, a 

new voice needed in Vanderburgh County Government. 

Richard A. Clements 

Evansville, Indiana. 


